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	Nursery


	This week the children have been celebrating 'Black History Week.' They have listened to the story 'Handa's Surprise' and have had the opportunity to perform different activities, linked to the story. The children have also had the book 'Shades of Black' read to them, which led to discussions about how we are similar and different from each other. We hope you have a lovely half-term break and we look forward to seeing you all again when you get back.

	Reception


	
	This week was Black History Week in school and reception classes have been learning the story Handa’s Surprise. They were all able to sequence pictures from the story and retell the story in their own words. The children have enjoyed acting out Handa’s Surprise on the stage, pretending to be all the different animals who steal Handa’s fruit! This week, reception children have also had the opportunity to do some fruit tasting. The children enjoyed trying new fruits and talking about their likes and dislikes. On Tuesday they had a fantastic afternoon when they took part in an African drumming workshop! We hope the children have an enjoyable and relaxing break, ready for next half term.

	Year 1

	1C
	This week has been Black History Week and we have had lots of fun. We designed and made colourful carnival masks, sequenced the story of 'Handa's Surprise' and learnt lots of new songs from the Caribbean. In addition to all of this we have been working hard writing a letter to the three bears from Goldilocks and thinking of numbers one more and one less. Well done everyone for a super week!

	1N
	In Year 1 this week we have been writing an apology letter from Goldilocks to the Three Bears. In Numeracy we have been recapping one more and one less, matching numbers to 20 to their words and counting in twos, fives and tens. We have also had a very exciting time as it has been Black History Week. We have been creating carnival masks, choosing our favourite songs, learning about influential African Caribbean people and finding out about  African culture from lots of stories.

	1W
	Wow! 1W had a fantastic Black History Week. We listened to a different song by an African Caribbean singer each day, voted for our favourite one and danced along to it on Friday! The children have written some brilliant sentences about a range of famous people with lots of different jobs. They have also looked at the story of Handa's Surprise in detail and we found out about all the different types of fruit. We have also used Google Maps to look closely at Africa. We loved learning about the different people, the different weather and the different lifestyles!

	Year 2

	2A
	Although it is the last week of the half term, we have been working hard, especially because it is Black History Week. In the afternoons we have been making Kente cloths which use various colours in repeating patterns. We also made small drums using yogurt pots which we played in a music lesson. It was quite difficult to play the same rhythms as the professional African drummers! We also saw a thumb piano which we learned is called an mbira in Africa.

	2D
	This week we have been celebrating Black History Month at Dorrington. We have looked at clothes, food and places around the world and have had some fun, creative afternoons. Ask us what we have learned!

	2M
	Well done for all the hard work this week! During our Black History Week, the children have designed their own Kente cloths. Well done to Abraham for his wonderful design and reasons for the choice in colour. The children have also worked really hard on all the different tests they have had. A big well done to Mr McLaren's maths set - you have worked your socks off! Have a good rest over the half term and don't forget to do your multiplication and spelling booklets!
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	Year 3

	3B
	This week in 3B the children have been completing their half term rising star tests in numeracy and literacy. Our focus this week has turned to black history and the children have studied African textiles and patterns.  The children have designed their own pattern and made a print tile using cardboard and string. The children then printed their pattern onto paper and repeated it a number of times to create their own African textile design. This week we have also explored the continent of Africa, looking at the different countries, the clothes they wear and the weather.  

	3R
	This week is Black History Week and we have learnt a lot about history and traditions. We have read a traditional African tale called 'Mufaro's Beautiful Daughters' and we have had a go at making African inspired designs using block printing! We have also explored the continent of Africa, using Google Earth to have a look around countries like Zimbabwe, Kenya and Tanzania. The children have really enjoyed these activities! Well done to Shyian and Zarah for excellent homework last week. Well done!

	3W
	In 3W this week, we were celebrating Black History week! We have been designing some traditional African patterns and created a block print. We have also been learning about famous African Caribbean people and why they are inspirational to others. In literacy we have been writing some instructions for a 'stone soup' for Ug and his family. It has been a great term so far and we look forward to some more fun and learning after half term!

	Year 4

	4A
	This week 4A has been doing lots of tests to show how much we have learnt and we have learnt a lot! We have also been celebrating Black History week and enjoyed doing lots of different activities. We learnt all about famous African Caribbean people from the present and the past and all the amazing things they have done. In Art we created traditional, tribal African masks that are used in special rituals by some people in Africa. Weekly times tables testing is now in full swing so please check that we are learning them and help us pass every week!

	4C
	In 4C this week we have been completing assessments based on topics that we have covered so far this year. We have then been looking at any areas that the children have struggled with. In Literacy we have been completing our Roman tourist leaflets as well as an acrostic poem on Africa to coincide with Black History Week. The children have also been creating African masks, African posters and learning all about life in African and Caribbean countries. In IPC the children have created a sketch of a Roman soldier and used shading effects to make it look 3D.

	4M
	This week in 4M we have taken part in lots of different activities during Black History Week. In Literacy we finished our Ancient Roman tourist guides and then wrote an acrostic poem about Africa. We have also been looking at prominent black people throughout history and making fact files about their accomplishments. In the afternoons we have been creative and made African animal masks out of clay and painted them.

	Year 5

	5B
	This week 5B has really enjoyed learning more about black history. We have been creating masks and producing fact files about the many different nations of Africa. We have also been learning about significant figures from black history such as Presidents Nelson Mandela and Barrack Obama and civil rights leader Martin Luther King. Thank you to everyone for all of their hard work. We hope you enjoy a well-deserved half term break.

	5C
	In 5C we have also been enjoying Black History week. We have been singing along to African music and using instruments, which we must say made a great sound. In Set 1 Numeracy we have been applying our number skills to do puzzles and problem solving which we have thoroughly enjoyed. We will leave you now with our Year 5 Joke: Q: Why did the golfer wear two pairs of underwear? A: In case he got a hole-in-one!

	5H
	This week in 5H we have been having lots of fun during Black history week! We have made vibrant posters about  scorching South Africa. In Set 1 Literacy we have been producing Kenning poems about Viking longboats. We also learnt some African dance moves which we hope the whole year enjoyed. Congratulations to all on an excellent week.

	Year 6

	6S
	This week in 6S, we have been discovering all about the Ancient Benin - a civilisation that was situated in Africa and therefore links to our week of Black History celebrations. We have been very creative and learnt all about their culture and also used our knowledge and imaginations to sketch a design of their traditional art work.

	6T
	In 6T this week, the children have been exploring the ancient Benin civilisation as part of Black History Week. They have looked at the similarities and differences between the Benin and the people of our IPC topic - the Mayans. In maths, we have extended our arithmetic skills to multiplying decimals using long multiplication and dividing numbers which go into decimals.

	6W
	It has been a busy week as we have been celebrating Black History Month while also being tested on what we have learnt so far in Year 6! We have been focusing on Benin and looking at the culture and diversity in this small African country. We have also completed our explanation text about the Mayans and continued working with fractions, division and multiplication with decimals. Please remember to research how to say 'good morning' or another greeting in different languages from around the world for after the half term. Have a great week!
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 23rd October 2015





RECEPTION OPEN DAY





Wednesday, 4th November 2015 – 


RECEPTION SEPT 16 OPEN DAY


9.30AM �- 12PM & 1.30PM – 5.30PM





Come and visit our fantastic Reception classrooms and teachers!!


























ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1�
        1N�
      100%�
KS2�
6S�
99.58%�
�
REC�
RC�
99.17%�
Year 3�
3B�
98.33%�
�
Year 1�
1N�
100%�
Year 4�
4C�
97.92%�
�
Year 2�
2D�
95.42%�
Year 5�
5H�
98.33%�
�
�
�
�
Year 6�
6S�
99.58%�
�
Punctuality�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1 Winners�
RJ�
1 LATE�
KS2 Winners�
      5C�
1 LATE�
�
KS1 Most Lates�
2M�
6 LATES�
KS2 Most Lates�
      4C �
8 LATES�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
HOUSE WINNER    This week’s House Winner is ---------- Well Done!





CLASS HOUSE POINT WINNERS


KS1   --       KS2   --





          WINNING CLASSES FOR RESPECT     KS1	  --	           KS2   --











DORRINGTON DIARY -    Dates for your Diary





Friday, 23rd October  - SCHOOL CLOSES FOR HALF TERM


Monday, 2nd November – SCHOOL OPENS FOR ALL PUPILS





Wednesday, 4th November – Reception Open Day September 2016


Monday, 9th November – FILM CLUB


Friday, 13th November – Children in Need – Non-uniform ‘Be A Hero’


Monday, 16th – Friday, 20th November – Anti-Bullying Week


Monday, 7th December – FILM CLUB


Tuesday, 8th December – Nursery/Reception & KS1 Nativities



































YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS
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DORRINGTON WEBSITE


Don’t forget to visit our school website              � HYPERLINK "http://www.dorringtonacademy.co.uk" �www.dorringtonacademy.co.uk� and find out about what your child has been learning, homework, school events, useful links and to view photo’s.





RECEPTION/SECONDARY TRANSFER SEPT. 2016


Birmingham Admissions website is now open for online applications for a Reception/Secondary School place in September 2016.  Apply online at � HYPERLINK "http://www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions" ��www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions�. 


The closing date for Reception applications is 15th January 2016. 


The closing date for Secondary applications is 2nd November 2015.








                                 Dinner Money


Dinner money for the week, £10.00 (£2.00 per day), must be sent to school on a Monday morning for the coming week.  If we do not receive payment your children will be unable to stay for dinners and will have to bring in sandwiches.





PUPIL ABSENCE


The local Government states that a pupil is persistently absent if their attendance is below 90% - that means being absent for half a day or more a week.  All children’s attendance is monitored closely. Please ensure you inform the office of any reasons for absence.  If no reason is given, it will show as an unauthorised absence.  If your child is absent for three days or more, medical evidence will be requested.











                            



































“Together we are stronger"








